
 
 

Public Notice – Porterville Road Closure 
08-07-2025 

 
Due to a recent vehicle collision, which caused damaged to the Interstate 15 overpass 
at Porterville Road (200N), traffic will not be allowed over the Porterville overpass 
bridge for the foreseeable future. That section of Porterville Road is open only to 
residents of the immediate area, with the exception of the recreation area near the 
falls. Please use alternate routes of travel. 
 
The Porterville overpass bridge is under the management of the Idaho Department of 
Transportation and all inquiries regarding the future status of the re-opening of the 
section of Portville Road (200N) going over the bridge can be directed to the Idaho 
Department of Transporting District 5 office in Pocatello Idaho. Their phone number 
is (208) 239-3300. 
 
 

 
 


